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is until a thorough in-person inspection and investigation is carried out in order to properly address the 

concerns of individuals in the community who will ultimately have to suffer the consequences of the new 

design.  Adjustments can then be made to the building plans as a result of such inspections and local 

residents would feel that they have a voice in the proceedings.

Having said the above, on behalf of 246 Camden Road Ltd we urge that you carefully review the objections 

submitted by our clients and the wider community, consider the long term implications of the new design and 

finally retract and revise plans submitted for the new homeless shelter at 248-50. 

Thank you in advance for your consideration. 

Yours sincerely

Mimi Belaye

Mimi Belaye

Property Manager 

RMG ltd

09/10/2020  18:41:412020/3737/P OBJ simona hughes I have grave concerns about this proposed development.

My greatest concern is the height of the building. At 6 stories high it is completely out of keeping with all the 

other buildings in its vicinity. It will be an eyesore on the skyline and view from many surrounding properties 

and more importantly it sets a dangerous precedent. 

My other concern is that it will significantly compromise this peaceful conservation area in terms of light 

polution and scale. The staircase in particular which intrudes on an existing green area and is not in keeping 

with any of the other architecture in this area. 

I fully support the building of a hostel for vulnerable families, but I have strong objections to this design which 

completely fails to integrate with the existing Camden square conservation environment.

09/10/2020  19:08:492020/3737/P OBJ David Broder This building is out of keeping with the other buidings on Camden Road and is unsuitable for the Camden 

Square conservation area. It is obviously too high at 6 stories and plainly is a bad design. It needs a complete 

rethink and redesign. 

I do not object to the rebuilding of the hostel and welcome improved facilities for the residents.

I have been working for the Irish Centre as a volunteer delivering food parcels to vulnerable people in the 

area. One of our clients lives in Ashton Court on Camden Road, 2 doors adjacent to the proposed devlopment 

and I have seen how this building functions. The new development should be similar in height, design and 

function.

10/10/2020  09:06:022020/3737/P OBJ Rob Dean Camden Mews is a conservation area, and the proposed height of this building will have an advers impact on 

the area.

I have no objection to the building in principle, just to the proposed height, which I believe should be no higher 

than other nearby buildings on Camden Road.
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